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A number of public consultation events have been 

held giving information about two large warehouse 

developments, both of which are near to Milton 

Malsor.  They are being proposed as strategic rail 

freight interchanges (SRFI) which means that they are 

considered to be of national significance in planning 

terms.  This means that they will not be decided 

locally but will instead be decided by the Planning 

Inspectorate. 

The locations of the Northampton Gateway and Rail 

Central proposals are shown on the indicative 

diagram.  The Northampton Gateway scheme 

between Roade, Collingtree, Milton Malsor and 

junction 15 of the M1 proposes up to 468,000m2 of 

warehousing.  The Rail Central scheme between 

Milton Malsor and Blisworth proposes up to 

743,200m2.  Both would have new sidings to allow 

freight to be transferred from rail to road and vice 

versa. 

Because of their scale both proposals would inevitably 

have a substantial impact upon the countryside.  The 

Rail Central scheme would have greater impact both 

because of its greater size and its location filling 

much of the land between two rural villages. 

Northamptonshire lies within the logistics industry’s 

Strategic Rail 

Freight Interchange 

proposals 
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Rockingham Castle 

International Horse 

Trials event 

Golden Triangle from where 98% of the 

UK population can be accessed within a 

four hour truck drive.  This makes it an 

ideal location for central distribution 

depots.  However the government’s 

intention is for there to be a network  

of SRFIs which will enable goods to be 

transported long distances by rail and 

then road only being used to cover the 

shorter distances to or from a local SRFI 

hub.  Central distribution is completely 

at odds with the intention of the SRFI 

strategy and so SRFI proposals, 

particularly those within the Golden 

Triangle, need to be carefully examined 

to ensure that they will actually serve 

as a local rail freight interchange 

serving local distribution markets. 

Both schemes expect to submit an 

application before July.  If the 

applications are accepted by the 

Planning Inspectorate, then it is 

expected that it will take around  

a year before they are decided. 

Strategic Rail Freight Interchange 

Proposals - Continued from page 1 

The Government is currently 

consulting on proposals to 

update the National Planning 

Policy Framework (NPPF), 

which was first introduced in 

2012.  Following various 

White Papers and a public 

consultation process, a new 

document has been 

produced. 

CPRE National Office are 

aiming for a “One CPRE” 

response to this document 

and to that end have 

launched a consultation 

process to which we, as a 

county branch, have 

contributed.  In terms of the 

significant layout changes to 

the NPPF, the document is 

now organised in chapters 

and no longer has core 

planning policies at its start. 

As for content, it places 

greater emphasis on the use 

of brownfield land and the 

use of design guides to 

achieve good quality designs.  

A national formula for 

housing numbers has been 

devised, which National 

Office believes does not 

adequately address local 

need.  There are also 

stringent controls on local 

authorities that under-deliver 

new housing or do not have 

up to date policies in place. 

These could penalise local 

authorities and put at risk the 

countryside, particularly in 

appeal situations. 

We await with interest the 

outcome of this significant 

change to the planning 

system. 

National Planning Policy 

Framework  

- consultation update 

Alan Mayes 

Sally Hanrahan along with volunteers 

Alan Mayes, Bill Heelan, Brian Skittrall, 

Yvonne Dean, Helen Garton, Sandy 

Feather and Jane Kimbell enjoyed a 

successful weekend at Rockingham on 

the CPRE stand.   

The stand was shared with MIN (Made in 

Northamptonshire) members Hamm Tun 

Fine Foods, Northamptonshire’s first 

cheese maker; Waterloo Cottage Farm, 

producers of organic meats; Jelley’s, 

distillers of organic vodka and Ganders 

Goat, ice cream makers. 

What are your thoughts on these 
proposals?   

Do they represent a much needed 
shift of road freight to rail, which 
means a big reduction in carbon 
emissions?  Or the loss of a huge 
area of precious countryside for yet 
another series of massive sheds 
serving the distribution industry?  
Are the developers cynically calling 
the project a Strategic Rail Freight 
Interchange, when in reality they 
are planning a cross-dock logistics 
operation, with the major volume of 
freight moving from road to road, 
ignoring the politically expedient 
adjacent rail tracks, so that their 
projects neatly sidestep local 
planning controls?  Please let us 
have your views, by email to  
info@CPRENorthants.org.uk. 

Model of Northampton  

Gateway, looking west  

across junction 15 of the M1 

mailto:info@CPRENorthants.org.uk
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Tresham  

Garden Village  
Alan Mayes  

A public consultation has 

recently been launched 

concerning a possible new 

Garden Village near 

Deenethorpe in East 

Northamptonshire, the site of 

the former airfield.  A policy 

is included within the 

approved Joint Core Strategy 

for North Northamptonshire 

for this provision. 

A small working party from 

CPRE Northamptonshire has 

been giving careful 

consideration to these 

proposals.  They provide for 

up to 1,500 new homes to be 

built over a period of 15 

years, together with various 

levels of infrastructure to 

support the community.  

The proposals are at the pre-

planning stage at the present 

time - more detail will be 

available once a planning 

application has been made.  

There is a worrying trend in 

Northamptonshire to take out more 

of our mature hedgerows.  This is 

happening where new housing 

borders the countryside and also, 

more surprisingly, where existing 

owners have properties adjacent to 

fields and footpaths. Personal privacy 

and a desire for over orderly gardens 

are destroying the habitat for 

wildlife, including nesting birds.  This 

example shows not only the 

replacement of mature hedges with 

close boarded fencing with no 

provision for wildlife movement but 

there is also a remaining pile of brash 

that is full of birds, looking to nest, 

one of the saddest things I’ve seen 

for a long time.  

People must make sure they comply 

with Countryside Acts, applying to 

their local authorities for removal of 

hedgerows, as 

permission is 

generally 

always needed.  

 

Removal 

without 

permission can 

incur fines of up to £5,000 as it is a 

criminal offence, even if done from 

ignorance. Use this website to check 

and also report replacement and 

damage. 

https://www.gov.uk/guidance/

countryside-hedgerows-regulation-

and-management#report-a-suspected

-hedgerow-offence 

Protect our hedgerows 
Yvonne Dean 

We have been asked if the discount available 

to CPRE members from Cotswold Outdoor is 

still in place – and the answer is – YES.  The 

scheme announced in the March 2015 edition 

of Outlook is continuing as part of the total 

CPRE membership package.  If you love the 

English countryside, you just have to get out 

there and enjoy it – dressed and equipped for 

the English weather of course… 

A 10% discount is available to all CPRE 

members (15% to active volunteers and staff) 

for in-store, online and click & collect 

shopping, across the whole range of outdoor 

clothing, footwear and camping equipment, 

subject to the usual “not to be used in 

conjunction with any other offers or 

discounts”.  The nearest stores to us are to 

the south and east:  Bicester and Milton 

Keynes, and a new store has now opened in 

Biggleswade.  For discount codes (online) and 

authorisation letter (in-store), please contact 

us (info@CPRENorthants.org.uk or 01604 

780000).  To see the Cotswold Outdoor ranges 

and brands, visit www.cotswoldoutdoor.com 

https://www.gov.uk/guidance/countryside-hedgerows-regulation-and-management#report-a-suspected-hedgerow-offence
https://www.gov.uk/guidance/countryside-hedgerows-regulation-and-management#report-a-suspected-hedgerow-offence
https://www.gov.uk/guidance/countryside-hedgerows-regulation-and-management#report-a-suspected-hedgerow-offence
https://www.gov.uk/guidance/countryside-hedgerows-regulation-and-management#report-a-suspected-hedgerow-offence
mailto:info@CPRENorthants.org.uk
http://www.cotswoldoutdoor.com/
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During the autumn we plan to 

produce a set of six postcards 

featuring aspects of 

Northamptonshire, which reflect the 

unique nature of our county. 

You’re still in good time to send your 

best photographs.  There are no strict 

rules; the photos can be urban or 

rural, landscape or close-up.    

High quality data images with a note of 

the location, date and photographer’s 

name should be sent to 

info@CPRENorthants.org.uk by  

31 August. 

The six winners will each receive a 

prize and acknowledgement on the 

reverse of their postcard.  The cards 

will be sold at local events and on line. 

Could your photograph be a winner  

in the postcard competition? 

As you will see from the enclosures 

that came with this mailing of 

Outlook, this year our AGM will be 

held on Monday 2 July 5.30 pm at 

Cranford Hall.   

Martin Gaskell puts forward an 

excellent reason to attend: 

I know that annual general meetings 

are not the most exciting of events, 

but I can assure you that the 

necessary business will be conducted 

smoothly and speedily. There will be 

an opportunity to bring you up-to-date 

on developments in CPRE and your 

branch and to hear from our 

president, the Lord Lieutenant of the 

county, David Laing. 

But most importantly, following the 

brief formal proceedings, there will be 

the chance to hear a talk from James 

Lowther on Northamptonshire, 

Britain’s Best Surprise.  James 

Lowther was Creative Director and 

Dates for your diary 

 Music for a  

midsummer’s evening 

21 June  7.00 pm  

St Andrew’s Church, Cranford 

Hall.  Tickets £20 per person, 

which includes supper and a 

glass of Prosecco. By kind 

permission of Sir John and 

Lady Robinson 

 CPRE AGM  
2 July  5.30 pm 

The Studio, Cranford Hall, 

Cranford.   

Speaker James Lowther.  

See enclosures and adjacent 

article 

 Guided tour of Sulby 

Gardens  
16 August   7.00 pm 

£15 per person including 

Pimms and canapés. By kind 

permission of Alison Lowe. 

See invitation enclosed with 

this edition 

 Postcard photographic 

competition 
Final entries by end of August 

 Carols at Cranford and 

supper 

Sunday 9 December  4.00 pm 

By kind permission of Sir John 

and Lady Robinson 

Deputy Chairman of Saatchi & 

Saatchi and later M & C Saatchi.  He 

lives at Holdenby Hall and was 

instrumental in developing and 

promoting the campaign, 

Northamptonshire, Britain’s Best 

Surprise. 

This sets out to promote our county 

and to bring to a wider public the 

richness of our heritage.  His talk 

will be a wonderfully illustrated 

journey through this county of Spires 

and Squires, highlighting the 

magnificent stately homes and the 

extraordinary array of churches that 

are its unsung glory. 

So do come and find out more about 

these treasures, which grace the 

countryside that CPRE works so hard 

to promote and sustain.  The event 

will take place in the beautiful and 

historic surroundings of Cranford 

Hall (by kind permission of Sir John 

and Lady Robinson), where tea and 

cakes will be served. 

I look forward to meeting as many of 

you as possible. There is no charge 

and I am certain it will be an 

interesting and entertaining event. 

For catering purposes, if you plan to 

attend, would you please email our 

membership secretary, Jean Howell 

at info@cprenorthants.org.uk, or 

call us on 01604 780000. 

Northamptonshire

- Britain’s  

  best surprise 

mailto:info@CPRENorthants.org
mailto:info@CPRENorthants.org
mailto:info@cprenorthants.org.uk

